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I was pleased to read former chief justice of Canada Antonio Lamer’s acknowledgement that some judges these days are too lenient and some prisoners, such as drug traffickers, are up for parole too early.  The Ottawa Citizen article also states that Mr. Lamer agrees with some of Mr. Harper’s tough-on-crime initiatives.  Mr. Lamer’s observations validate my long-held views on both counts, views that I believe are shared by the vast majority of Canadians.

I am puzzled, however, by Mr. Lamer’s opinion that judges should be screening judicial candidates seeking promotions and that lawyers should be vetting other lawyers who want to sit on the bench.  This strikes me as a rather incestuous process that negates the value of other perspectives. Equally disturbing is his dismissal of the value of contributions by members of the public in the selection of candidates for the judiciary, because they don’t know enough about the job of judging. 
Perhaps Mr. Lamer should be reminded of our long standing jury system, where members of the public, who are not experts in the law,  are entrusted with the great responsibility of hearing and evaluating complex and often conflicting evidence, and reaching conclusions with regard to the guilt or innocence of  persons accused of serious crimes.  

As far as Mr. Harper’s acknowledgement that he wants to appoint judges who are tough on crime, it seems to me quite proper for a Prime Minister who has the responsibility to make such appointments, to be open about what qualities he seeks in potential candidates for these positions. Were he not prepared to make his views on such matters known, he might be seen as having a hidden agenda.
Tony Manera

